BOARD OF HEALTH MEETING MINUTES



Sutton Town Hall 4 Uxbridge Road Sutton, Massachusetts 01590 (508) 865-8727 Fax: (508) 865-8721

THIN OF SUTTON THE APR 27 AM 10:56

TOWN OF SUTTON REGULAR MEETING MARCH 22, 2022

Meeting Location: Sutton Town Hall Meeting Room 1C

Members Present: Tammi Marois, John Silverberg, Diane Miller

Staff Present: Cheryl Rawinski, Judy Bater

Absent: William Fredericks, Ken Malo, Steve Donatelli

Guest/s Present: None

Call to Order: Tammi Marois opened the regular meeting of the Board of Health at 7:00 PM.

Local Upgrades/Variances: None

Local Upgrades Approved/Review Only: None

Department Update: Cheryl stated that Judy has been busy updating all of the applications and forms with the new fees and uploading to the web site. Judy informed known Title 5 inspectors of the new fee requirement. Judy stated that she has not had any concerns mentioned with regards to the fee increases. Cheryl also mentioned that Market 32 has submitted a plan review for an insta-cart type of area at the market. BNGC has replaced the function tent with a barn. Ray has been involved with both of these projects. The owner of Shultzy's had been into the office and was working with Ray and the Building Inspector in regards to the Car that drove through his window. Cheryl will be attending a DPH conference in April with a focus on Campgrounds. The owner of Old Holbrook passed away and the campground is becoming roughly 5 or 6 house lots. Cheryl mentioned that the Town received a grant and is looking to purchase a vault toilet at Camp Marion. Steve reviewed the specifications and had no concerns. The Board would like to have Bill look into this further. Judy will email the board the specifications that Steve reviewed.

Department Update: COVID-19: Cheryl presented the Board with charts and graphs showing the vaccination rate, case spikes, classification of cases and number of cases in Sutton since March 2020 until March 2022. Cheryl discussed that the State is now reviewing and correcting deaths that were classified as Covid somewhat erroneously. Cheryl stated that after her case investigation contacts were more significant than reported by the State. Omicron was out of control in January with Sutton having 505 cases and then dipping in February to 64.

March 22, 2022 BOH Meeting Minutes

Approve Minutes: Tabled

Next Meeting: April 26, 2022 (John stated that he is not available this day)

Motion to Adjourn at 7:30 PM: John Silverberg - Seconded Diane Miller - Unanimous - Approved.

William Fredericks, Chair

Tammi Marois, Vice Chair

John Silverberg, Member

Diane Miller, Member

Ken Malo, Jr., Member